SMPTO Meeting Minutes
4/19/22 Zoom
1) Call to order/welcome:
The meeting was started at 6:05pm. In attendance were: Brooke Butler (President), Sara Faller-Bowermaster (Co-Treasurer), Victoria Christen (Co-Treasurer), and Charlie Bailey (Co-VP IFES),  Bridgette Wickard (Co-VP Rice), David Boley (Principal, Rice), and Katie Kalata (Secretary).  Sheri Bock, Co-VP candidate, was also present.
2) Minutes: The minutes were reviewed and approved with a motion by Sarah, seconded by Victoria. 
3) Principals Report
Both schools are preparing for end of year activities 
4) Budget
Overall balance at the end of March was $50, 503. 
A motion to approve the budget was made by Bridgette, seconded by Sarah
5) Correspondence: Received notes thanking the SMPTO for popcorn that was provided at an event at Rice. 
7) Chair/Committee Reports/Updates
9) New Business
“Almost” May Fair: Previous meeting covered all aspects of “Almost” May Fair. Final details are being worked through. Volunteers are still needed. 
Elections: We are still in need of a Co-VP for Iron Forge.  
Grant Request: Ms. Elliot asked for Hop-a-longs. This request was approved with a motion by Sarah seconded by Victoria. Mrs. Vincent submitted a request for Butterfly kits. There was some discussion about this request as other grades are doing similar activities. The request was approved with a motion by Victoria seconded by Bridgette. 
Bubbling Over/Forge Ahead: The 2nd graders will be going bowling. The 5th graders have elected to have a luncheon. More details are being worked out by grade leaders.  
Teacher Appreciation Week: We discussed several ideas. The teachers have mentioned that they really enjoy receiving meals. We would also like to have another “Chalk the Walk” if the weather allows. Ideas including donuts, trail mix, and others were discussed. Thursday will most likely be a luncheon.   
Donut Fundraiser: So far approximately orders for 50 dozen donuts have been placed. We will continue to share information about the fundraiser through school communications and via Facebook. 
10) Open Floor
A motion to adjoin the meeting was made by Sarah and seconded by Bridgette. The meeting ended at 6:30pm 
The next meeting will be on Tuesday, May 17thth at 6pm
